
Our Values: Teamwork, Self-belief, 

Honesty, Passion, Respect & 

Determination 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Friday! 

 

We’re in full Christmas spirit here at Ongar! 

It was lovely to see the KS1 Nativity earlier 

in the week, which the children loved. I’m 

looking forward to seeing many of you at the 

carol concert on Monday. It’s going to be a 

lovely evening. 

 

In English, we are coming to the end of our 

Viking saga unit of work. The children were 

introduced to a new character, Iduna. Ask 

your child why her apples are so special! 

 

In RE, the children worked in groups and 

shared all we have learnt about Sikhism this 

term. I was so impressed with everything 

they’ve remembered! 

 

In science, the children investigated how 

distance affects the volume of sound. They 

worked in groups and used a decimal meter 

app to record their results.  

 

Last Friday, we were able to enjoy a whole 

class camp fire out in forest school. We even 

sang a few carols! 

 

This is the last learning letter of the year, so 

I wanted to take the opportunity to thank 

you all for your support, across this term. I 

know it isn’t always easy to squeeze in 

reading, TT Rockstars, homework etc and I 

appreciate the efforts you make to support 

the children at home. 

 

I wish you all a very Merry Christmas with 

plenty of rest and a joyful New Year. 

 

Miss Hale x  

     

    
 

 

Important Messages 

 

PE – Next term, PE will be on a Monday & 

Thursday. Please ensure PE kits are in school 

on these days. 

 

Forest school is now finished for this term. 

It will resume in January. Date TBC. 

  

TT Rockstars – Please continue to encourage 

your child to spend time on TT Rockstars! 

 

      Dates for your diary 

11th December - Carol concert 

11th December – PTFA Winter Wonderland                          

13th December – Panto visit 

14th December – Christmas jumper/dinner 

day. 

15th December – 1.30pm end of term. PTFA 

Doughnut sale. 

2nd January – Term starts 

9th January – PTFA meeting 7.30pm 
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Science experiment! 

Singing around the camp 
fire! 


